

## Shakerag ES SGC Minutes. December 13, 2023

Attendance: Paula Perrin, Christine Lemerond, Mia Mandel, Mia Fiedler, Craig Cunningham, Brittany Burnett, Andrexy Campbell

Time		Owner
8:03 am	Call to Order	Mrs. Lemerond
8:03 am	Action Item: Approve Agenda: 1 <sup>st</sup> – Mr. Cunningham, 2 <sup>nd</sup> - Perrin.	Ms. Lemerond
8:03 am	Action Item: Approve Minutes: 1 <sup>st</sup> – Ms. Campbell; 2 <sup>nd</sup> – Ms. Perrin	Ms. Lemerond
8:04 am	<p>Information Item: Principal’s Update</p> <p>Item:</p> <p>Playground fully approved by Fulton County, PTO and Foundation so next year we will have 3 playgrounds.</p> <p>US New ranked Shakerag the 21<sup>st</sup> best elementary school in GA. We are waiting for Georgia’s CCRPI results to be released.</p> <p>3 days left until break so wrapping up assessments, chorus concert, and class parties.</p>	Ms. Lemerond
8:10 am	<p>Discussion Item: Charter Fund Ideas</p> <p>We would like to propose to the group using the charter money to purchase furniture for Rm 108 conference room and additional furniture for classrooms. The group approved researching this idea further.</p>	Ms. Lemerond
8:28 am	<p>Discussion Item: SY23-24 Council Initiatives.</p> <p>Leadership likes the parade idea. They would like to do it the day before so not to impede on PTO event. See it as a “kickoff”.</p> <p>Next steps – 1 -parent survey. Ms. Burnett volunteered to do this, and it is to be sent out mid-February. 2 – Research flags and Power Point made. Ms. Mandel volunteered to do this. Due by March 15<sup>th</sup></p>	Ms. Lemerond

	<p>We continued the discussion of combining the Shakerag Showcase with an International Night which is scheduled for May 2<sup>nd</sup> this year. Is this something we want to pursue for this year and keep the January 16<sup>th</sup> brainstorming event... or research and put on calendar for next year. The group decided to research and put it on the calendar for next year.</p> <p>Ms. Lemerond asked everyone to come to the next meeting with ideas on what to do about flags in the cafeteria. We are running out of room so need a solution.</p>	
8:55 am	<p>Discussion Item: Cross Council Meetings</p> <p>Would we like to ask for a joint meeting with North View and River Trail? Ms. Lemerond will ask other schools of their interest.</p>	Ms. Lemerond
8:56 am	<p>Discussion Item: Superintendent's Advisory Council</p> <p>No report</p>	Ms. Lemerond
8:57 am	<p>Discussion Item: Agenda Ideas and Next Meeting</p> <p>Next meeting 1/10/24 at 8:00 am.</p>	Ms. Lemerond
8:59 am	<p>Action Item: Meeting Adjournment</p> <p>1st – Paula Perrin; 2nd Andrexy Campbell</p>	Ms. Lemerond